MINUTES OF THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

HELD ON SATURDAY 28TH JULY 2007 AT POOLE YACHT CLUB

Present:
Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, John Yonwin, John Lokier, Phil Lokier



Wendy Davies, Roy Davies, Tim Parkinson and Sue Clayton

Apologies:
David Cake, Iain Macpherson, Cassie Macpherson and Bob Davis

2
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the last meeting were circulated and approved by Sally Hewitt. Seconded by Roy Davies.

3
MATTERS ARISING


It was discussed and agreed by the committee that Stuart Martell (Bosham)


will need to request special dispensation to use a different centre plate when


racing next year.

4
TREASURERS REPORT

JY informed the committee that there was currently £9,355.00 in the main bank account with £7,902.00 in the Portman Building Society and £1,453.00 in the main bank account.

He also advised that the Building Society require only 4 signatories for the account. After some discussion it was agreed to remove Carol Brown as a signatory and add Cassie Macpherson to the list. The named signatories are now Peter Hewitt, John Yonwin, Cassie Macpherson and Phil Lokier.

JY will be contacting the new builder Chris Somner to collect a cheque for £255.00 in respect of royalties owing to the association from the use of the moulds.

5
REPORT ON DB WEEK 2007 - ROCK

JY presented the financial results for the week which showed expenditure of £4,129.95 exceeding income of £3,946.00 by £183.95. After some discussion, it was agreed that the deficit was acceptable given that the entry fee was capped at £155.00 per boat and that £69.75 worth of discounts were given to first time entrants. JL suggested that the discounts to new entrants should be suspended for 2008 as the level of entrants, particularly from Poole would be high without the need for discounting the price. The committee agreed to consider this once firm costings were available.

6
DAYBOAT WEEK 2008 – POOLE YACHT CLUB

JL distributed a provisional sailing/social programme for the week. It was suggested and discussed that the Ladies Race and Cadets Race should take place before the points races.

Discussion also took place as to the type of courses to sail during the week. It was agreed that variations on Olympic Triangular courses would probably be sailed. 

Approximate costings were also distributed and it was agreed that the cost for the week per boat would be £160.00. Sponsorship was also mentioned and JL agreed to explore further.

7 FUTURE VENUES FOR DAYBOAT WEEK

Fishguard in August 2009. To be discussed at a later date later.

8 AOB

JL expressed his concerns as to the quality of the roadtrailer supplied with the new dayboat as he felt it was not of a very good standard. PH to have a look and report back to the committee.

PH/SH distributed leaflets advertising the new dayboat that quoted the basic price as £9,700.00 but did not quote prices for the boat at the different stages before completion. TP suggested an informal letter be sent to Chris asking for up to date information concerning prices. JY suggested it might be more productive to call a meeting to discuss prices and advertising of the boat. PH to draft a letter.

RD confirmed that the moulds are still being kept at the Hotel in Bournemouth and that there was no need to move them just yet.

New dayboat logo samples were distributed by Roy and Wendy for consideration by the committee. After some discussion a choice was made and the go ahead was to be given to Axent to set up the logo for production. It was agreed that a bottle of wine would be given to the artist to thank her for her efforts.

TP advised the committee that updated information of the Association Committee needed to be placed on the official website.

9
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting is scheduled for 10.30am on Saturday 20th October 2007 at the home of Sue Clayton. 


The meeting closed at 6pm

